
  

 
 

GREENWOOD TOWNSHIP 
REGULAR MEETING 
December 12,   2017 
Unapproved Minutes  

 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm by Supervisor Fred Lindsey. 
 
Roll Call:  Fred Lindsey, Suzy Scott, Carol Havrilla, Tom McCauley, and John Miller. 
 
Public Comment:  None. 
 
Agenda:    McCauley made motion to approve agenda with retraction of the AFLAC     
reimbursement.  Miller seconded – all yea. 
 
New Business:   

A. Carol Havrilla makes motion to approve the Poverty Exemptions Guidelines 
Resolution and alternative dates for July 18th and December 12th, 2018 Board of 
Reviews as presented.  Miller seconded – all yea. 

B. McCauley makes motion to approve the hiring of Andi Moll on a 90 probationary 
period as the new grounds and maintenance man, starting at $11.00/hour.  This will 
replace Gary Worsley, who is retiring after many years of service.  Scott seconded – 
all yea. 
  

Reports: 
Sheriff: Sheriff Kevin Grace reported that the Sheriff’s Department has just finished a 
fund raiser to raise money for school scholarships. 
Fire Department: Chief Dunsmore reported on the fire runs for November.  Still awaiting 
news on the grant for the jaws of life.   
Zoning Administrator: James Havrilla reported on approvals, blight and zoning 
violations, and correspondence. 
Planning Commission: Chairman Kischnick has nothing to report. 
Z.B.A.:  Chairman Joe Peschke announced that the members of the ZBA will need to be 
re-sworn in during their February, 2018 meeting. 
Assessor:  Rick Monk gave his report. 
Parks and Recreation:  None. 
Transfer Site:  New banners have been put in place setting forth more detailed 
instructions as to the recycling of plastics, etc.  

 
Minutes:   

Miller made motion to approve the regular meeting minutes of November 14, 2017 as 
presented.  McCauley seconded – all yea.  
 
Treasurer’s report:   

Carol Havrilla presented the Treasurer’s report. 
 

Manifest of Bills: 
McCauley made motion to approve the manifest of bills. Miller seconded – all yea. 

 
Public Comment:  None. 
  
Correspondence: 
 None. 
 
 



  

Board Remarks:  
Havrilla reminded everyone that the Township will be hosting the local MTA meeting on 

January 8, 2018 at 6:00 p.m..  A representative from the DNR will be the guest speaker.  Lindsey 
reminded everyone that the Board of Review will be meeting on December 13, 2017 at 10:00 
a.m.  We wish all a safe and happy holiday! 
  
Next meeting: 

Tuesday, January 9, 2018. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m. 
 
 
 
_____________________________              _________________________ 
Suzanne C. Scott, Clerk                    Fred V. Lindsey, Supervisor 


